
Summary 
Georgia Board of Public Safety 

Virtual and Call-in Meeting 
 

   March 11, 2021 

Board Members Present:      Board Members Absent: 
Willie C. Bolton        George Hartwig 
Bruce Carlisle        Dane Kirby 
Stacey Cotton 
Nicholas D. Ellis        
Richard Hyde         
Leonard “Dee” Meadows 
Michael Nail 
Charles D. Sikes 
Rossie Ross 
Joey Terrell 
Craig Tully 
Timothy C. Ward 
Ellis Wood 
 
Vice-Chairman Ellis Wood called the meeting to order.   
 
Mr. Bill Akins gave the Invocation and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Ms. Janice Brown and Mr. Mark Savage were sworn in as Georgia Coroners Training Council 
members.  Mr. Richard Stanley was reappointed to the Georgia Coroners Training Council. 
 
The Board approved the minutes of the February 11, 2021 Board meeting. 
 
The Board approved the following donations for the Georgia Public Safety Training Center: 
 
Item:  Donation of Sixteen (16) Molle Double Belt Rigs 
Value:  $2,409.52 
Donated By: Blue Alpha 
 
Item: Donation of One (1) 2004 Ford Crown Victoria 
Value:  $990.00 
Donated By: Prosecuting Attorneys’ Council of Georgia 
 
Item:  $500.00 Currency for the GPSTC Arson Program 
Value:  $500 
Donated By: Georgia Arson Control 



The Board approved an average 20% price increase for the Georgia Public Safety Training 
Center’s cafeteria. 
 
The Board approved a resolution to grant a 0.12-acre permanent easement for use and 
maintenance by the City of Columbus for the Georgia Bureau of Investigation’s Western 
Columbus Crime Laboratory. 


